From the desk of President

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Dear colleagues.

I am proud of our editor Dr. Shalini Mohan for uplifting the standard of our journal to great heights. All
the time she has projected good articles to enrich the readers.

Since the early times of cataract surgery especially camp surgery, Endophthalmitis has been a vision-
threatening havoc, but as the surgery advanced with proper care in OT and the use of intracameral
drugs, its incidence has reduced tremendously. In this issue, we have focused on the recent advances in
endophthalmitis which is helpful to all.

During the cataract surgery we encounter the surgically induced corneal astigmatism. Most of the patients are always left
dissatisfied post-operatively if we are not using toric IOLS. So, to give great satisfaction to the patient post-surgery, we are
bound to manage corneal astigmatism.

Ocular manifestation in Psoriasis is very common but knowing the management is mandatory.

The advancement of ophthalmic imaging has allowed for increasingly high-resolution and high-contrast imaging of the eye
which in turn has proven to be an excellent diagnostic tool for ophthalmologists. Therefore knowing about the latest technology
has become important in today’s time.

SAVE THE SAVIOUR: One of the most important reasons for premature demise among doctors is extreme stress, direct
exposure to deadly infections, lack of physical activities and irregular checkups. A change in lifestyle and healthy work-life
balance such as: strict sanitary precautions, adding exercise and meditation to reduce stress and maintaining quality eating
— can save many lives of the doctors.

Glaucoma is an irreversible and sight-threatening disease and complete knowledge about the landmark clinical trials is beneficial
for ophthalmologists in terms of management. By this article, [ hope that the readers will get complete insight about the various
management protocols and will be able to choose the best and most appropriate treatment for the patients.

I would like to thank the editorial board in providing an efficient editorial process and maintaining the high standards and
quality within our publication.

Yours Sincerely

Dr. Dharmendra Nath
President
UPSOS






